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Town of  Hebron 

PO Box 188 
Hebron, NH 03241 

Phone: 603-744-2631 
               execassist@hebronnh.org 

 

Hebron Historic District  

Meeting September 13, 2021 
 

Historic District Commission Members Present:  John Dunklee Chair; Mark Braley, 

Member; Paul Hazelton, Select Board Representative;  

Absent: Chris Laux, Member; Anne Bryan, Member; Curtis Mooney, Member; 

Others Present:  

Time Convened: 7:02 PM   Time Adjourned: 7:21 PM 

John Dunklee called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.   

The minutes of the August 9, 2021 meeting were reviewed. Paul Hazelton moved to approve 

the minutes and Mark Braley seconded the motion.  The vote was in the affirmative with those 

present voting in favor. 

The vote on the Vice Chairman has been postponed until the November meeting.  The October 

meeting has been canceled as the second Monday is a holiday.  If there should be an application 

a meeting will be scheduled as soon as possible. 

The neighbor abutting the town building in the back indicated that her Forsythia Bushes are not 

doing very well.  Mark said that they were not getting enough sun and suggested getting a 

couple of Rhododendrons to plant where the Forsythia is now and moving the Forsythia into 

the sun.  Lilacs bushes would be used also around the generator. 

Mark Braley indicated that he has talked with the Merrill’s about putting a stone wall around 

the oil tanks.   

John Dunklee brought up the Rock Maple Tree over by the church, indicating that it needs to 

come down.  The salt from the road has done a lot of damage to it.  It was suggested that maybe 

a Pin Oak would be a better choice. 

John Dunklee moved to make these suggestions to the Select Board at the Thursday meeting 

and this was seconded by Paul Hazelston.  Mark is going to do up a proposal including the 

estimated cost to have this work done. 

There was some discussion on putting the playground equipment back on the Common.  If was 

suggested that maybe a committee could be formed to make the necessary recommendations.   

As there was no further business to discuss, Mark Braley made a motion to adjourn.  The 

motion was seconded by Paul Hazelton and the vote was in the affirmative with everyone 

voting in favor.  The meeting ended at 7:21 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted:  

Carol A. Bears, Secretary 


